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RE: Docket No. DE 19-133 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy 
Petition for Preauthorization of Westmoreland Clean Innovation Project 

Request to Amend Procedural Schedule 

Dear Director Howland: 

On October 1, 2019, the Commission issued a secretarial letter approving a procedural 
schedule in the above-captioned docket. Pursuant to that schedule, the parties were set to have a 
technical session on November 19, 2019. That technical session was the last event identified on 
the schedule. In October 2019, both of the witnesses who had filed testimony on behalf of 
Public Service Company of New Hampshire d/b/a Eversource Energy ("Eversource") left their 
positions at Eversource. In recognition of a need to allow new witnesses to participate fully in 
the docket, Eversource reached out the other parties to request a delay in the technical session 
from November 19 to a later date. 

Following an exchange among the parties, the parties have agreed to delay the technical 
session until January 17, 2020. Eversource understands that this new date is agreeable to all 
parties and notes that because the technical session was the last event on the procedural schedule, 
a delay in the technical session will not unduly delay the proceeding and will not impact any 
further events on the schedule. Accordingly, Eversource requests that the Commission amend 
the procedural schedule to cancel the technical session on November 19, 2019 and reschedule it 
for January 17, 2020. 

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me. Thank you for your 
assistance with this matter. 

Very truly yours, 

CC: Service List 


